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The American Historical 

Society of Germans from 
Russia is an international or-
ganization dedicated to the 
discovery, collection, preser-
vation, and the dissemination 
of information related to the 
history, cultural heritage, and 
genealogy of Germanic set-
tlers in the Russian Empire 
and their descendants. 

 
The Chronicle Unserer 

Leute (Chronicle of Our 
People) is published bi-
monthly by the Oregon Chap-
ter of AHSGR.  All content is 
copyright of the Oregon 
Chapter or the original copy-
right owners. 
 
Oregon Chapter website 
With the newsletter 
www.ahsgroregon.com/  
 
Germans from Russia in  
Portland website 
www.volgagermans.net/Portl
and 
 
The Center For Volga Ger-
man Studies - Concordia 
www.cvgs.cu-portland.edu/ 
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             President’s Message  
 
September and October have seen significant 
changes in our Oregon Chapter and 
AHSGR. 

Our very own Lois Klaus has been 
successful in securing the fascinating story of 
Dr. Russell C. Schnell, a co-recipient of the 
2007 Nobel Peace Prize.  An abbreviated ex-
cerpt of his story is enclosed in this Newslet-
ter.  The complete story can be found on our 
Chapters WEB site at 
http://www.ahsgroregon.com  Thank you, 
Lois, for this wonderful contribution.  To my 
knowledge Dr. Schnell is the first Volga 
German (or even German from Russia) to 
be honored as a Nobel Prize Recipient.  He 
traces his ancestry to Norka, as do many of 
our local Portland Schnells. 

On sad notes, our community has lost 
some of our senior treasures: Dr. Raymond 
Koch has been a huge part of our world.  It is 
rare to know a real-life human Teddy Bear.  
Ray was exactly that and much more.  Ray 
held a special place in many of our lives and 
there is some interest in holding a local Port-
land Memorial event in his honor.  Please let 
me know of your personal interest or concerns 
on this topic.  My contact numbers are (503) 
228-0007 and (503) 221-1837.  See the en-
closed article on page 7. Our collective hearts 
go out to Diane who has been a treasured 
member of our chapter and a wonderful help-
mate for Ray.  We all love you, Diane and 
hope to see you from time to time at our ga-
therings and events.  You are truly a special 
person. 

Our hearts also go out to Isolde 
Reule and Bruno for the sudden and unex-
pected loss of Isolde's niece, Astrid Schlaps.  
Astrid was a highly respected member of the 
Portland State University community and will 
be missed by all.  Isolde and Bruno are some 
of our most cherished members and need your 
special prayers and gentle hugs at this tender 
time. 

 
   

   
Ray Arndt was a huge sup-

porter of the Oregon Chapter in the 
70's, 80's and early 90's.  We have not 
seen him lately but remember his en-
thusiasm and participation  A copy of 
his Memorial article is enclosed here-
in. 
 We have just learned of the 
Passing of Rev. Robert Klein, on Fri-
day Nov. 5, 2010.  He was the last 
pastor of Zion Congregational 
Church and founding Pastor of River-
crest Community Church.  Rev Klein 
was a descendant of the Henry Klein 
family of Frank Chutor Russia.  A 
remembrance article will be forth com-
ing in a future issue of this newsletter.  
Rev Klein was one of the very last 
surviving Volga German Ministers of 
our Volga German Community here 
in Portland. Our thoughts and prayers 
go out to Esther and the family.  
 

Margaret Freeman passed 
away in Redondo Beach, California.  
Her Memorial Service was held Octo-
ber 30 in Santa Monica, California.  
Margaret devoted her life to the docu-
mentation and preservation of our G-R 
History.  Conventions will never be 
the same without Margaret's vitality, 
enthusiasm and energies.  A copy of 
her remembrance is enclosed. 
   Locally, we were saddened to learn 
of the passing of Willette Bauer, wife 
of our good friend Howard Bauer on 
September 30, 2010.  Howard has been 
a strong support for our Chapter and 
has helped with distributing this new-
sletter for many years.  He has also 
served on the Board and has been good 
at keeping us on point.  Thank you, 
Howard for being there for us.  Please 
feel free to let us know when and how 
we can be there for you. 
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 On a happier note, the Holiday Season is approaching and this year holds many events: 
  
*   Nov.  20, 2010  The Swiss November Fest will be held at Bethany Presbyterian Church on N. W. Springville Road. See the 
enclosed notice.  This is a truly remarkable Holiday event with great music, singing, food, and happy times. 
 
*   Nov.  21, 2010 at 2:30 (Sunday), Christie (Miller) Schreiner will present her pictures and observations during a recent visit 
to Russia.  See the enclosed notice on page 3. 
 
*   Dec. 3, 4, 5  Concordia University's 60th Annual "Christmas Chorale—a service of lessons and carols" at St. Michael's 
Lutheran Church.  This is a magnificent event and should be on everyone's calendar. See below 
 
*   Dec. 4 & 5   Scan Fair at PSU is a MUST-DO for anyone interested in ethnic events.  The Scandinavian Clubs of Portland 
provide excellent entertainment, foods, arts, crafts and much more.    
 
*   Dec. 11, 2010 at 2:30  Our Christmas Program will be held at St. Michael's Lutheran Church at Concordia University.  
See the page 3.  Lizzie Schreiber and her dad Steve Schreiber have been working hard to bring us a traditional German Christ-
mas Program this year.  While Joanne Hummel recently announced her retirement as the leader of this event, she has offered her 
counsel and support to Lizzie and her Dad.  We look forward to a wonderful experience. 
 
An expanded calendar of events is included herein for your convenience.  Check it out and mark your calendar. 
 
The Holidays are always a time to share happy times with everyone and give thanks for all our blessings.  
We hope to see you all on Nov. 21st and Dec. 11th for the Christmas Program. 
See you there, 
 
Ed Wagner President

 
 

Don’t Miss the Oregon Chapter of AHSGR Meeting 
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 Recent Travels to Russia 
 By 

Christie (Miller) Schreiner 
Of 

The Dalles Oregon 
 

Sunday November 21, 2010 @ 2:30 p.m. 
Coffee and Cookies provided 

Center for Volga German Studies (CVGS)  
Concordia University 

 
Christie (Miller) Schreiner is a descendent of the Miller clans of Norka, Russia and an early 
member of Zion Congregational Church at N.E. 9th & Fremont.  We welcome Christie and 
her family to our humble chapter and community at the CVGS. 
__________________________________________________________ 

 
The Oregon Chapter 

of the 
American Historical Society of Germans from Russia (AHSGR) 

and the 
Center for Volga German Studies (CVGS) 

at 
Concordia University 

 
Will present the annual traditional 

Christmas Program 
Saturday December 11, 2010 @ 2:00 pm 

St. Michael’s Lutheran Church 
6700 N.E. 27th 

Concordia University Campus 
 

A reception with cookies and Coffee will follow the program. 
Bring your favorite holiday cookies or treats to share. 

  

Please renew memberships now 
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AHSGR – Oregon Chapter Upcoming Events 
  

November 
Nov 21, 2010   2:30 pm – 4:00 pm  AHSGR Monthly Meeting see page  
Sunday    Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are welcome   
     

December 
Dec 4, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   
 
Dec 11, 2010 2:00 pm – 4:00 pm  Christmas Program see page 3.   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   
 

January 
Jan  8, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   
 
Jan 16, 2010 2:30 am – 4:00 noon  AHSGR Monthly Meeting   
Sunday   Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   
  

February 
Feb  5, 2010 10:00 am – 12:00 noon  AHSGR Board Meeting   
Saturday  Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   
 
Feb 18, 2010 1:00 pm – 3:00 noon  AHSGR Monthly Meeting (potluck lunch) 
Saturday  Concordia University Library, CVGS Room 3rd Floor, Members and guests are   

 
Other Upcoming Events 

 
Nov 20, 2010 Novemberfest, see page 4 
 
Dec. 3,4,5 Concordia University Christmas Chorale, see page 2 

 
Dec. 5 & 5 Scanfest @ PSU. The Scandinavian Clubs of Portland provide excellent entertainment, foods, arts, crafts and 

much more.    
 

 
 
 

  
 

MARK YOUR CALENDARS 
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The complete story can be found on our Chapters WEB site at 

http://www.ahsgroregon.com  

http://www.ahsgroregon.com/�
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Member ship 
AHSGR Oregon Chapter Membership Form – 2011 

 
Membership fees are for a calendar year that renews each January 1st. 
Dues shown below include $10 for an Oregon Chapter membership. 
The remaining fee is for membership in the AHGSR international organization. 
We will forward your fee to AHSGR international. 
Membership Categories – Annual International and Oregon Chapter Dues 
Individual & Family $ 60            Institutional $ 60 
Contributing               $ 85            Sustaining   $ 110 
Newsletter Only        $ 12 
Name(s) ____________________________________________________________________ 
Address_____________________________________________________________________ 
City, State and ZIP  _________________________________________________________ 
Phone    ____________________________________  
Email     ________________________________ 
Make checks payable to AHSGR OREGON CHAPTER and send your membership dues 
and application to Lois Klaus, 111 N.E. 67th Ave, Portland OR 97213-5209 
Phone (503) 232-3065, e-mail: lkklaus@earthlink.net   
 

They are due next month, let’s not be late 
 

     +++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++++ 
 

CHAPTER OFFICERS 2010-2011 
 

President: Ed Wagner (term expires 2011)    (503) 228-0007 - (503) 221-1837 
Vice-President: Bob Thorn (term expires 2011) (503) 635-6651 bobthorn@hotmail.com  
Secretary: Mary Burbank (term expires 2011) (503) 639-4381      
Treasurer: Lois Klaus (term expires 2011)  (503) 232-3065 e-mail: lkklaus@earthlink.net 
 
Directors: 
Jene Goldhammer (term expires 2010)  (503) 771-5813 e-mail: Gold520@comcast.net 
Dr. Bill Wiest (term expires 2011) 
Zane Miller (term expires 2011)   (360) 573-5628 
Ken Prickett (term expires 2010)   (503) 661-6720) e-mail: kenjoy.com@juno.com 
Molly Ann Rimerman (term expires 2010)  (503) 636-1786 e-mail: makrim@aracnet.com 
Steve Schreiber (term expires Dec. 2011)  (503) 774-9753 e-mail: steven.schreiber@gmail.com 
Chuck Williams (term expires 2011)  (503) 252-0902 e-mail: f26ruth@comcast.net 

   
 

mailto:Gold520@comcast.net�

